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REPORT OF THE 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Enclosed with this Newsletter is the Notice of the Sixteenth 
Annual General Meeting of the Fellowship together with as­
sociated papers. 

As determined at the 1983 Annual General Meeting 
postal voting for the incoming office-bearers is introduced 
for the first time. Accordingly a ballot paper is also enclosed. 
If a postal vote is to be exercised you should carefully read 
and follow the instructions on the ballot paper. 

Being the time of the year for Annual Meetings the atten­
tion of members is drawn to the Annual Meeting of the 
Friends of the First Government House Site at which Anne 
Bickford, the Excavation Director for the First Government 
House site, shall be speaking. II is important to remember 
that the site is still unprotected by way of any conservation 
order, that the dig has now ceased and that the Govern­
ment has failed to announce any specific proposals. Clearly 
it is necessary to continue all endeavours to enable a sym­
pathetic utilization of the site. 

The attention of all Victorian members is drawn to the es­
tablishment of a Victorian Divisional Council of the Fellow­
ship and in particular to its, coming activities. This is a most 
exciting development and one which should greatly facilitate 
the growth of the Fellowship. 

. . ,I 

Members may be aware that on 27th February 1984 the 
Sydney City Council approved the establishment of a Sister 
City Link with Portsmouth (U.K.). To develop this link a Sis­
ter City Committee has been established and the Fellowship 
has been invited to join this Committee under the chairman­
ship of Air Vice-Marshall W. Townsend C.B., C.B.E .. The 
Fellowship has already been instrumental in developing ties 
with Portsmouth by its benefaction and involvement in the 
Bonds of Friendship Sculpture at Circular Quay Sydney 
some years ago. Clearly with Portsmouth being the port 
from which the First Fl~iled and Sydney being its desti­
nation the links between 1he two cities are of considerable 
significance. · 

Roderic~ Best 

OUR FIRST PLAQUE IN ENGLAND 

On the outskirts of Worthing, a city on England's south 
coast, is the lovely old church of St. Mary's, Broadwater. 
The massive square tower and portion of the nave date 
back to the twelfth century, and the fine arches, decorated 
with typical Norman ornamentation, are supported by circu- • 
lar stone columns. 

Under these ancient arches, in the aisle of the church, 
John White, Surgeon General of the First Fleet, was buried 
in 1832. His grave is marked by a white marble square, the 
inscription being much worn by the feet of the worshippers 
in the church during the last 150 years. The Rector and 
Church Wardens had the Fellowship's plaque attached to 
the stone pillar nearest to the grave site. 

On 10 June 1984, after evensong on Pentecost Sunday, 
I unveiled the plaque and spoke to the congregation about 
the life and work of Dr. John White. They were very inter­
ested in what I had to say and were eager to ask questions 
about the people of the First Fleet. 

This is the first plaque to be placed on a First Fleeter's 
grave in England . 

J.C. Cowell 

SURGEON ARNDELL'S 
SEA CHEST 

The Fellowship is delighted to receive a gift of the sea chest 
brought to Australia by Surgeon Arndell in the First Fleet. 

This beautiful chest is made of carved, polished cedar, lined 
with lead. It stands 3'6" x 18" x 2'6" high. 

We thank Mrs. L. Neale of Balmain, an Arndell descendant, 
for this gift, which will be highly valued by all members of 
the Fellowship. 
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Air Marshal Slr James Rowland, K.B.E., D.F.C., A.F.C. 
Roderick Best 

Treauntr: 

Douglas Oakes, Peter Christian 
Anne Campbell 
Len Chalmers 
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OFFICERS AND COMMITTEES 
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Joyce Cowell 
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Membership Committee: 
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Naida Jackson (convenor), Mary Bailey, Mary Hope-eaten, Len Chalmers 
Douglas Oakes (convenor), Alice Clarke, Enid Reynolds, Doune MacNaught, Keith Lehane 
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HELPERS NEEDED! 

We would like to hear from anyone who has a few hours 
a week to spare, who would be able to help in the FFF 
office, with some general housekeeping jobs such as tidying 
up, sorting sale items etc. 
Please contact Secretary, Anne Campbell. 

BIRTHS, DEATHS & MARRIAGES 
INDEXES 1787 -1900 

Members wishing to do further research on branches of 
their families may visit our office and use the indexes on 
the Microfiche Reader. Assistance is available if needed. 
The Probate Index, for those who wish to look up informa­
tions on wills and testaments, is now on microfiche. 

For further information and appointments, please ring 
Mary Hope- eaten 407 1042. 

·- - •• -=.- · 

- ~ :--··--=-~ -

Georgina Parkes (F.~omas Arndell), daughter of Mr. & 
Mrs. Barry Parkes of Bayview, is in Lo~ Angeles as a mem­
ber of the Australian Olympic Swimming Team. We wish 
her every success. 

LECTURE EVENINGS -1984 

August 15: Pot Pourri Evening- three or four mem­
bers will present a "Mini History" on one of their ancestors. 

September 19: Annual General Meeting, 7.30 pm, at 
the Leagues Club, Phillip St., Sydney. 

October 17: Mrs Val Ross, a member of the Fellow­
ship and historian, will speak on a subject to be advised 
at a later date. 

November 21: A request has been made by a few 
members to find a speaker on the Greycllffe disaster 
which occurred in July 1927, off Watson's Bay. A paper will 
be prepared and read on that subject at this meeting. 

"SIRIUS" - NEW FERRY FOR SYDNEY 

First of a number of new ferries for the Sydney Harbour 
run will be seen after mid-August. This is an exciting event 
for all those with nostalgic thoughts of ships of sail 200 
years ago. The new cataraman design is a far cry from 
tl}ose romantic days, but it will bring a feeling of pride to 
us all to see the name of that very first ship, the flagship 
of the First Fleet, being used on the harbour once again. 

Arrangements are under way for those interested to take 
part in an event to mark the ship's appearance. At the time 
this Newsletter goes to print there is not enough detail to 
announce, but if any members would be interested in at­
tending such an event, please contact the office in early Au­
gust for further information. After the event we will have 
some more detail on the ferry "Sirius" which should make 
interesting reading. 

'--' 
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NOTICES 

The Annual General Meeting of the Friends of the First Gov­
ernment ~ouse Site . is to be held on 22 August 1984 at 
5.30 pm in the Meeting Room, Royal Australian Historical 
~iety, 133 ~acquarie Street, S_ydney. The guest speaker 
will be Anne Vickers, Archaeologist and Director of Dig and 
Consultant Excavator. Excellent slides will be shown. 

The Heraldry & Genealogy Society of Canberra Inc. has ad­
vised us that the publication, "Monumental Inscriptions -
Young",edited by Pam Ray and Grahame Thom is now 
available from the Society. The cost is $10 + $1.75 for 
postage and packing. Please contact the Society at GPO 
Box 585, Canberra ACT 2601 . 

INTERNATIONAL GENEALOGICAL CONGRESS 

The Fourth Australasian Congress on Genealogy and 
Heraldry will be held in Canberra from 8th to 11th May 
1986. An enthusiastic Committee drawn from members of 
the ~er~ldry and <;,enealogy Society of Canberra is already 
heav1I~ involved m planning for this major International 
event In the Genealogy calendar. It is expected that princi­
pal speakers will be drawn from Britain, America and New 
Zealand as well as from Australian States and Territories. 

Mrs. Betty Fitzgerald, 2 Patterson Street Bacchus Marsh 
Vic. 3340, would be glad of any inform~tion from the de'. 
scendants of Wllllam Broughton and also James Hail 
(who was a builder in Kiama). 

Attention W.A. Members: A new member from Western Au­
stralia would like to correspond with other members living 
in that state. Please write to: Mrs. Hazel Chivers, a Hor­
sham Way, Nollamara W.A. 6061. 

Augustan Society Inc. - USA 
A '!tier _has. been received from the editor of "The Augus­
tan _,a h1sto~I and ~alogical journal published by this 
SOC1ety, advising that its readers would be interested in 
learning more about research into descents from trans­
P<;>rted co_nvicts that. has been inspired by the pending 
Bicentennial Celebration. They would be most interested in 
documented research articles, especially if the research 
leads back several generations in the mother country or 
shows royal ancestry for any of the convicts. 

Any submissions should be addressed to Mr. Edmund Mil­
l~r, English Dept., C.W. Post Campus, Long Island Univer­
sity, Greenvale NY 11548 USA. 

QUEENSLAND FAMILY HISTORY SOCIETY 
The Queensland Family. History Society has advised that 
it is holding its Open Day on Saturday 18 August 1984 at 
9.00 am - 4.30 pm at the Auditorium of the Gap State High 
School, Waterworks Road, The Giip. 

Further particulars may be obtained from the FFF office 
where the circular containing this advice is being held; 
Queensland readers may contact the Q.F.H.S., P.O. Box 
161, lndooroopilly Old. 4068. 

CITY OF LIVERPOOL & DISTRICT 
HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

An invitation has been received for anyone interested to at­
tend the Annual Ward Havard Memorial Lecture to be held 
at 2 pm on Saturday 11 August 1984, at St Luke's Church 
Hail, Northumberland '!t., Liverpool. The lecture is to be 
given by Mr. Rex Gilroy and the subject is "Ancient Visitors 
to . Australia". Please contact the General Secretary (046) 
2654127. 
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Victorian Divisional Council News 
The Council shall be holding a fund raising event on 28th 
September at 6.00 pm. At this time a 52 minute documen­
tary film shall be shown at the State Film Centre, Macarthur 
Street, Melbourne. Directed by John Dollar of the BBC it 
deals with the voyage of the First Fleet and was filmed on 
location around the world. All are welcome to attend. 

Philip Geeves Memorial Trust ~ 
The trustees in an endeavour to raise funds for the promo­
tion of local history, especially amongst students, have or­
ganised a number of guided tours on Sunday 23rd Sep­
tember (Camden) and 21st October (Brisbane Waters) and 
Tuesday 28th August (Wollongong) and 27th November 
(Macdonald Valley). For details contact the Secretary Philip 
Geeves Memorial Trust, G.P.O. Box 1345, Sydney, 2001. 

A REPORT ON THE LECTURE 
GIVEN BY MR. BRIAN ROSER 

whose hobby is Early Australian Architecture 

Who designed the first Government House? - was the 
first question raised by our speaker. Henry Brewer, the 
first public servant, a carpenter who had studied ar­
chitecture and was a skilled draughtsman, most probably 
drew the plans. He then went on to build the Barracks. 
It is obvious that James Bloodworth, convict and 
brickmaker, had the great responsibility of erecting the 
first Government House, begun in May 1788. 

Who loosened the first rock for the foundations? - that 
was the task of Marine John Brown, a former miner, who 
was then detailed to work on the cellar - how appropri­
ate! 

Where did the ten thousand bricks go, that were 
brought out on the First Fleet? It was a quite inadequate 
quantity for a complete house. This question seems to 
remain unanswered. It was James Bloodworth who 
made the first bricks. Kilns had to be constructed with 
'under-fired' bricks - a remarkable achievement - but by 
July '88 the quality of the bricks was good and the house 
was erected to eaves level by September. So much 
progress had been made by November '88 that a female 
convict wrote, "Two rows of miserable huts line the 
shore, but not so the governor's house". At the same 
time a marine officer wrote, "An elegant house has been 
built for the governor, who moved in, in the spring". Gov­
ernor Phillip possibly moved out again when bricks were 
available for the second storey. Without the bricks made 
by Bloodworth, the house could not have been built! The 
first roof had shingles, later replaced by slate tiles, but 
these we~e soft due to lack of mills to grind the clay, 
and were m tum replaced by shingles. 

What materials did the First Fleet bring in the Stores? 
There were 5,000 squares of glass (possibly for case­
ment windows), 74,000 nails (so convict women had to 
make wooden pegs), 36 mason's chisels, and one brick 

.mould; and possibly fabric for the ceilings? 
What has the archaeological dig revealed on the site? 

The stones found in the pilot dig most probably dated 
to 1788. Recently they have found the line of the stables 
(where the trees came down on the footpath), while the 
cellars still lie concealed beneath Bridge Street. 

The greatest monument for 1988 should be the pre­
servation of this site. 

After the lecture, Mr. Rod Best proposed a vote of 
thanks to Mr. Roser. 

Alice Clarke 
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HMAS SYDNEY (IV) 

All First Fleeters would have been proud to witness the 
arrival of the HMAS Sydney (IV) in Sydney Harbour on 
March 27, 1984. A missile frigate built in Seattle, USA at 
a cost of $250M, the Ship of the City arrived home in magni­
ficent early morning weather to slip through the Heads, only 
to be eyed by 6 television helicopters overhead. 

The reason for Fleeters' interest is that the Captain, Com­
mander Paul Kable RAN, was at the helm. He had been 
in charge of the ship since it was commissioned and had 
stayed with the vessel since its Seattle launching in 1982. 

Excited members of the Kable family were among the 
crowd that lined the Overseas Terminal at Sydney Cove, 
to see this small, plain but extremely complex and expen­
sive ship pass around the Opera House in brilliant sunlight 
to berth at the dock. Many interviews were given by Paul 
during the progress up the harbour, and after the ship 
berthed. Newspapers covered the story and that night the 
ship was seen on national TV. Members of the Kable family 
boarded the vessel at Sydney to visit the Captain's Lounge 
for morning tea and then tour the ship. 

At 11 am the ship's company assembled at the Quay to 
be led up Pitt St. by Commander Kable bearing a sword. 
He asked for the rights to the city according to Rules. The 
police accepted the challenge (a scroll was read) and the 
ship's company of 185 were able to pass, marching to the 
Cenotaph, where an impressive speech by Paul was part 
of a large formal ceremony presided over by the Lord 
Mayor, Aid. D. Sutherland. 

Members of the "HMAS Sydney Association" were pre­
sent, including a veteran and earlier Commander of HMAS 
Sydney II - Sir John Collins. The ship's company then 
marched up George St. to the Town Hall, where the ship 
was presented with a crystal decanter by the Lord Mayor. 
Then followed a civic reception for the ship's company, their 
wives and a few of the Kable family. Probably there has 
never been such large coverage of any member of the Fel­
lowship as on that day. 

Paul Kable is remarkably talented, capable and young for 
such a position of responsibility. He is a descendant of 
Henry Kable and Susannah Holmes and proudly advertises 
the fact. All Fleeters should be very proud to have Paul as 
a member; he joined the Fellowship in 1970. Henry Kable, 
Australia's first free enterprising ship builder and owner of 
25 sailing ships that sailed the world, would have been very 
proud, too. 

· Zillah Kable Thomas 

FAMILY PICNIC DAY­
MAY1984 

It was unfortunate that the· 'anniversary of the sailing of the 
First Fleet from Portsmouth coincided with Mothers' Day, 
otherwise we would have had a larger crowd of people at 
this event in Parramatta Park. The Graves Dedication cere­
mony took longer than was anticipated, so the Committee 
was late arriving at the park. 

In future, on these occasions, our banner and signs will 
be' displayed, with someone directing people arriving 
through the gate to the correct area. Games will be or­
ganised, a Visitors· Book will be available for signing, and 
the Committee will be on hand for any enquiries. However, 
it is not Council policy for a specific area to be booked for 
a private gathering, despite the fact that we paid $200 bond 
(refundable) for the pavilion and swings area. So evidently 
we must get there quite,arly and stake our claim, as it 
were. . 

We regret any inconvenience to. members and friends, 
but we did arrange a fine day weatherwise, didn't we!!! · 

REPORT ON THE MAY 
LECTURE EVENING 

At this meeting we welcomed Mrs. Helen Bersten, archivist 
to the Jewish Historical Society, who gave a most interest­
ing talk about early Jewish arrivals and the practice of their 
religion. It was estimated that out of 145,000 convict arrivals 
between 1788 and 1852, 1000 were Jews and there were 
8 to 14 Jews on the First Fleet. Many of the early arriv~ 
married Christians and it was not until 1830 that there was 
an organized Jewish Religion. The First official Rabbi was 
Joseph Marcus, a free settler who gave leadership to his 
people in 1835. A burial society however, had been estab­
lished in 1817 and even today there is only one, the Chevra 
Kadisha. 

A number of Jewish convicts were sent to Norfolk Island 
amongst whom were Henry Abrams, convicted of highway 
robbery, Daniel Daniels, Aaron Davis, who later became a 
merchant and prospered, David Jacobs who later returned 
to the colony and died, being buried in St. John's cemetery, 
ParrarJlatta, Esther Abrahams who arrived with her daugh-
ter and became the mistress, later wife of Lieut. George 
Johnston and resided at Annandale House, John Harris, , __ 
who became a constable at Norfolk Is., and returned to be 
granted a full pardon and a grant of land at Windsor. He 
later returned to England and was not heard of in the colony 
again. 

Sarah Lyons, a convict on the Lady Juliana (Second 
Fleet), a London Jewess, and thought to have been a de- · 
scendant of the Sephardi Jews is well known as the "Mat­
riarch" of the numerous Tunks descendants. 

We of the Fellowship are indeed grateful to Mrs Helen 
Bersten for her most stimulating and interesting lecture. 

P.G. Christian (Convenor) 

DEATHS OF MEMBERS. 

No. 1437 Mrs Patricia Mary Porter (formerly Mrs. Drum­
mond) Dec. 1983 
No. 1886 Mr Anthony Silvester Luchetti, A.M. July 1984. 



Membership Report 
Thomas Acres: Hilton Colin Clissold 
Thom88 Acres + John Gowen: Cecil Richmond Smith 
n:iomas Arndell: Mrs Jean N Swift (sp Philip Swift); 
Miss Lauren Michelle Arnold (Jnr) 
Thomas Arndell + Ann Forbes: Mrs Valerie Bodiam 
Owen cavanough - Margaret Darnell: Miss Mary 
Georgina Ruth Parsons 
John Cross: Thomas Joseph Cross 
WIiiiam Douglas - Mary Groves: Miss Tracey Anne 
Keays (Jnr) 
WIiiiam Eggleton - Mary Dickenson: Miss Jennifer 
Kathleen Coll; Mrs Eleanor Elsie O'Brien; James Francis 
O'Brien; Colin Maurice O'Brien 
Ann Forbes: Mrs Ethel Isabel Debenham 
Andrew Fishburn: Mrs Adelaide Towers 
An~rew Goodwin - Lydia Munro: Dr Margaret Myriam 
Smith; Mrs Doris Jean Harris; Thomas Peter Hayes (sp 
Mrs_ Carole Hayes); Gregory Thomas Hayes (Jnr); 
Chnstopher Michael Hayes (Jnr) 
Henry Kable - Susannah Holmes: Mrs Glenys Nada 
Hay (sp Graham Ralph Hay); David Maclean Hay (Jnr) 
Henry Kable - Susannah Holmes + Joseph Tuso: 
Jack Vivian Astley; Mrs Mavis Vivian Beyer Astley 
carollne Laycock: -George Lesia Moore (sp Mrs Loma 
Moore) 
Frederick Meredith: Ian Leslie Johnston (sp Mrs Felicity 
Ann Johnston); James Alexander Johnston (Jnr); Christ­
opher Elllison Johnston (Jnr) ; Nicholas Edward Johnston 
(Jnr); Miss Caroline Laura Johnston (Jnr); Mrs Ada 
Gwen Shave; John Arthur Shave 
Richard Morgan - Elizabeth Lock + Joshua Peck: 
Mrs. Lyonne Dora Boyd 
John Nicholls: John• Westley Taylor; Mrs Leigh Miriam 
Miller 
John Palmer: Mrs Lianne Marie Montuori (Sp Michael 
P Montuori) 
WIiiiam Roberts: Lachlan Robert Cameron (Jnr) 
WIiiiam Roberts + Matthew Everlngham: Mrs Thelma 
Maud Hammond 
Anthony Rope - Elizabeth Pulley: Mrs Gwendoline 
Irene Greenland 
John Ryan: Dr Terrence Stanley Griffiths; Miss Jennifer 
Helen Riddler; Eric Marryatt Riddler (Jnr) 
John Small - Mary Parker: Mrs Barbara Helen Snow­
ball; Miss Belinda Anne Chapman; Paul Anthony Kind­
ness; Mrs Barbara Grace Austin 
James Squire: Michael William Phillips 
WIiiiam Tunks: Mrs Melanie Jane Saunders 
WIiiiam Whiting: Mrs Edna Jane Eastcott (Sp Raymond 
Cecil Eastcott); Andrew Mark Eastcott (Jnr); Mrs Jennifer 
Helen Stubbs (Sp Neil ~oss Stubbs); Miss Alison Jen­
nifer Stubbs (Jnr); Miss Katrina Louise Stubbs (Jnr)._ 

(Correction of error in last Newsletter list: the section 
should read - · 
Ann Forbes: Mrs Sylvia Maud Arnett; Richard Arnett 
(Jnr); Wendy Arnett (Jnr) 
Ann Forbes + Robert Forrester: William Donald Ridge 
(Sp Mrs Robin Anne Ridge;) William Penzer Ridge; Miss 
Kerry Lee Ridge 
Elizabeth Lock, convict, "Lady Penrhyn", is a new First 
Fleet ancestor · 
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IDENTIFICATION -
FRIEND OR FOE? 

For most people, an island would be an idyllic place to live; 
certainly many think of an island as a desirable place for 
a holiday - 'to get away from it all'. 

For the first settlers at Norfolk Island, which included 
many First Fleeters, the sight of a ship arriving often meant 
fresh provisions and news of the world beyond their watery 
horizon. A couple of ships arriving about the same time 
meant greatly increased activity at the wharf and a dlange 
from their everyday routines. 

But an island can be very vulnerable to unwelcome vis­
itors and 180 years ago many predators roamed the seas 
of the world. Imagine how the Norfolk Islanders felt one eve­
ning in November 1805, when nine large ships appeared 
from the south-west and boldly approached the island. Cap­
tain Piper, who was in charge at the time, though they were 
an enemy and immediately took the precaution of locking 
up all disaffected persons. However, the weather took a 
hand in the tum of events, and a heavy gale sprang up 
which certainly prevented the strangers from making a land­
ing. During the night captain Piper took all precautions 
against an invasion. 

The next morning, the strange fleet sailed round to Cas­
cade Bay, which is the usual procedure at Norfolk Island 
if the weather is unfavourable at Kingston, then known as 
Sydney. Captain Piper immediately ordered a Sergeant and 
twenty men to go to Cascade Bay to prevent a landing and 
one of the big guns was also hauled to Cascade Bay; not 
an easy task given the hilly nature of the terrain. 

By 7 a.m. the fleet had arrived in Cascade Bay, fired 
a shot and hoisted the English flag . . The Cascade defenders 
fired a shot in reply and made a signal that a boat be sent 
to the shore. Nothing further happened for five hours, whilst 
the apprehensions of the Islanders increased. everyone be­
lieved that the hoisting of the English flag was a decoy and 
Captain Piper increased the strength of the defenders. 

At last a boat was lowered from ~ of the ships and 
a party came ashore. They turned out to be the China fleet 
under !he convoy of H.M.S. L'Atheniene. They had lost one 
of their ships, the Taunton Castle, and had put into Norfolk 
Island to seek news of her. Some of the officers on 
L'Atheniene were in ill health, so captain Piper, who must 
have been greatly relieved to learn that it was an English 
corrvay, made a present of 12 sheep and two goals from 
the Government herd and supplied a quantity of lemons. 
The fleet then departed for the PhilHpine Islands and three 
days later the Taunton Castle arrived. After a stay of 48 
hours, she sailed after the fleet and presumably the Norfolk 
Islanders went back to their normal tranquil everyday affairs! 
(Historical Rerorris of N.S. W, Vol. 5) 

~ 
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FAMILY REUNIONS 

Descendants of WILLIAM TUNKS, First Fleet Marine, are 
invited to attend the TUNKS DESCENDANTS' ASSOCIA­
TION annual family picnic on SUNDAY, 21st. OCTOBER 
at Section 28 Tunks Farm at the northern end of the LANE 
COVE NATIONAL PARK from 10 am. Access is from Lane 
Cove Road just south of de Burgh's Bridge (Gregory's 57 
C 2); entrance fee to the Park is $2.50 per car. Facilities 
- parking area, large shed, good toilets, BBQ. For further 
information contact Naida Jackson 982-8014; Peter Chris­
tian 888- 3063; Len Chalmers 419-8136 

Descendants of HUGH HUGHES, First Fleet convict/Par­
ramatta wheelwright, and of his son HUGH. II and wife 
ELIZABETH ASHBY, are invited to attend a family picnic 
conjointly with the TUNKS DESCENDANTS' ASSOCIA­
TION on SUNDAY, 21st. OCTOBER at Section 28 the 
Tunks Farm at the northern end of the LANE COVE NA­
TIONAL PARK from 10 am. Access is from Lane Cove 
Road just south of de Burgh's Bridge (Gregory's 57 C 2); 
entrance fee to the Park is $2.50 per car. Facilities - park­
ing area, large shed, good toilets, BBQ. For further informa­
tion contact Valerie Collyer 869-8601 or Len Chalmers 419-
8136. Attention -Ashby, Coates, Harper, Henderson 
families. 

The John & Mary Small Descendants' Association will hold 
its 14th Annual Gathering on Sunday 7 October 1984 at his­
toric St. Anne's Church, Ryde, at 2.30 pm. 
All family members are invited. "Willandra" will be open from 
11 a.m. Bring a picnic lunch and enjoy the panoramic views 
from its verandah. 
Enquiries: Mrs. B.I.M. Hooke, 14 Chisholm St. Turramurra 
2074 Tel. 44 6675. 

Meredith Family Group 

Would anyone Interested In forming a Meredith family 
group pleau contact: 
W.A. Riedy 
31 Elllson Rd. 
Sprlngwood NSW 2777. (tel. (047) 513986 

The purpou of the group would be to meet and ex­
change Information and possibly to arrange a fa~ 
reunion. 

FISHBURN FAMILY REUNION 

On 24 May 1984 - the 190th wedding anniversary of An­
drew Fishburn and Sarah (Donnelly) Williams - 190 de­
scendants of the couple met at a dinner held at the Argyle 
Tavern at Sydney's Rocks area. 
The celebration was organised by FFF member Noelene 
Smith, 42 Rabaul Rd., Georges Hall 2198 (726 4457) who 
asks any Fishburn descendants who have not received a 
copy of the Fishburn Family Newsletter to contact her. 

THE FOLLOWING ITEMS ARE AVAILABLE 
FOR SALE FROM THE F.F.F. OFFICE 

WINDCHEATERS 
T-SHIRTS 

TEA TOWELS 

BARBECUE APRONS 
TIES 
NOTELETS 
SOUVENIR SPOONS 
KEYRtNGS 
PAPER KNIVES 
CAA STICKERS 

Navy or white .............. .......................... .............................. ................... ........... $15.00 NCh 
Navy or white ... ...... ......... ............... ... ..... .. ............ .......... ... .................. ... ... ....... .. 16.50 NCh 
(Windcheaters and T-shirts: packaged & postaged $2.00 extra) 
Unen, 4 designs - Waltzing Matilda, Historical NSW, 
Early Sydnt,y (3 colours),Hlstorical Sydney, Aust. Settlers, Banksias, 
Bush Ballads, Flag with Advance Australia Fak. .... . ... ... ................ ............... .. $2.50 each 
(Flag) . . . ......... ...... ......... .... ..... ........ ... . ... ... . ... .. . ... . .. ...... ... . .. . .. . ........ ............ ... ....... .. $2.50 each 

····························································································································· $10.00 NCtl 
With matching envelopes, packet of 1 o - Postage sot extra .. ...... .... ....... ... $2.50 MCh 
Sugar Spoons, Fluted Spoons and Cake Forf<s, Tea Caddy Spoons ........... $2.50 NCtl 
..................................... ............................................... ... ........................................ $2.50 NCtl 

······························································································································· $2.50 each 
·······························································'"···................ $1.00 each 

(Package and Postage 30¢ to $1.00 depending on weight) 

PUBLICATIONS AVAILABLE 
Early FF JOURNALS (2 editions) Package and Postage 50t each - set of 4 in N. S. W. BOe, interstate 90t 
"COMPILING YOUR 
FAMILY HISTORY" 
"ARTHUR PHIWP" 
"THE RRST FLEETERS" 
"PIONEERS OF 

PORTLAND HEAD" 
"THE ARST FLEETERS-' 

NAME BARS 

. $3.00 (Package and Postage sot) 
6y Thea Stanley Hughes $4.50 (Package and Postage sot) 
by Fldlon and Ryan $4.50 (list of all First Fleeters) 

by R.M. Amde/1 $19.95 plus postage • 
by Jonathon King $19.50 plus postage. 

Name ban may be ordered through F.F. Offlce. Approx. 3 weeks delay In dellvery. 
MEMBERS'S NAME AND ONE First Fleeters' Name .. ... .. ........... ............... .. .... ... ............. .... ..... .. ....... .. ....... ... $3.50 

TWO First Fleeters' Names .. ... ...... ... .... ......... ... ... ... ... . .. ........... .. ........ ... . .. ... . .. .... .. ... . $4.00 
THREE First Fleeters' Names .. ... ......... ... .... ...... .. ....... ... .... .. .. ........ .... .... .... .. . ............... $4.50 

'1l FOUR First Fleeters' Names .. ... ...... ... ... .... .... .. .. ... .... .. ..... .... ........ ...... ... ...... ..... ...... ... . $5.00 
SPOUSE'S NAME BAR (OWN name only) · · .................................................................. ................... $3.00 

_ PLEAS!;: ADD soe for each additional name beyond 4 & 50¢ for postage. 
State choice of blue.or black background (white lelt81'ing) 


